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The Bell Inn
Great Cheverell

Free House

Excellent home cooked food in a friendly 
atmosphere.

Full menu served every day
Traditional Roasts on Sundays

Open Log Fire
3 B&B Rooms, 4****

“WEDNESDAY STEAK NIGHT”
BUY ONE GET ONE FREE ON ALL STEAKS!

Get two 8oz Steaks cooked the way you like it 
with fries, tomato & mushrooms.

Special Lunch Menu 2 for £12 or 3 for £15
Daily Specials - Real Cask Ales

Call to book on: 01380 813277

FUSSELL WADMAN LTD

PEUGEOT

Sales & Servicing - MOT Testing
Accident Repairs

Euro Repar for Tyres - Batteries - Exhausts

Free Collection & Delivery
Hopton Road, Devizes, SN10 2EU  Tel: 01380 731970

E Mail: fussell_wadman@peugeotmail.co.uk
www.fussellwadman.co.uk

PROFESSIONAL PAINTER & DECORATOR
e mail: alanbotti@waitrose.com

www.alan-pierrebotti.co.uk
Telephone: 01380 813848
Mobile: 07889 470272

THE CHURCHILL ARMS
High Street, West Lavington, SN10 4JB

01380 812287

Open All Day for
Food & Drinks

Home-Cooked Carvery, Most Evenings
Sunday Lunch

Locally Sourced Food
Monthly Quiz

Function Room and Outside
Catering Available

Doggie Friendly
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Flowers • Weddings & Events • Funerals
Corporate • Flower School • Gifts

Come and visit us at
Ammi fl owers LLP

13 Maryport Street Devizes Wiltshire SN10 1AH
p. 01380 722925   f. 01380 739572

www.ammi-fl owers.com

Phone: 07881 200218
 Email: ceeceedecoratress@gmail.com

Andrew Underwood
Chimney Sweep of Melksham

Phone 01225 706447
Mobile 07889 771 505

●Rebuilding Chimney Stacks●
●Repointing Chimneys●
●Fitting Pots and Cowls●

Welding - Steelwork
Building Maintenance, 

Guttering, Painting, Decorating
General repairs

42 Garston, Great Cheverell 
(01380 818360) 07940 406195

J. W. Orchard FANCY SOME FLY FISHING ?
Mill Farm Trout Lakes, with small  caravan site

Day and season tickets available
Quiet and tranquil surroundings

For details call 813138 or 07500615396
www.millfarmtroutlakes.co.uk

Serving the local community since 1988

Providing a choice of 
funerals and memorials 
to suit all budgets.

For details of your local 
branch or to arrange a 
home visit please call

01380 723883

Here for you, 
whenever you 

need us,
24 hours a day.

www.johnstuartfunerals.co.uk

01380 729459

marlis rawlins
photography
handmade photo cards
garden photography
commissions undertaken

marlisphotography.co.uk

01380 816318
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AlphaTech
Computer Support Services

PC or laptop slow? Call us first!
Over 25 years professional IT experience

2 Woodlands Yard
Malcolm Parsons

High Street 01380 813090
Market Lavington www.alphaprint.me.uk

enquiries@alphaprint.me.uk

Counselling 
Reiki 

Market Lavington 
& Devizes 

Counselling 
Reiki 

Market Lavington
& Devizes 

Claire:	
  07710	
  420357	
  
claireballardie@b4nternet.com	
  
www.wiltshire-­‐wellbeing.co.uk	
  

Woodhaze Guinea Pig Hotel
De-Luxe accommodation for your

Guinea Pigs whilst you’re away.
Cosy indoor hutches  

safe outdoor runs in good weather.
Reasonable weekly rates 

 call Helen on 01380 818102
mobile: 07483285459

or e-mail hblumsom@gmail.com

 Central heating  systems       
 Boiler servicing & breakdown 
 Unvented hot water cylinders      
 Boiler replacements  
 Landlord & gas safety certificates   
 Bathroom installation 
 System power flush 

 

TAYLOR’S 
PLUMBING 
 & HEATING 

Darran Taylor   07795 964 564 
Call for a free estimate    

All domestic plumbing works  
undertaken 

Marquee For Hire
Sunnyside Street Party Committee have a Marquee 

4m x 8m for hire in 
West Lavington and surrounding villages

£30 per day with refundable 
£50 deposit 

Payable on collection.
Contact Liz Evans on 01380 813929 

Local Professional Scaffolding
Please call 01380 726999

www.iscaffwilts.co.uk

ISCAFF
professional scaffolding services 

ABC AIRPORT SERVICES
Taxi Transfers to all Airports

Ferry Ports
Long Distance Meetings

01380 816648
07738 195805

garymac2@sky.com  

Black and White Conservation
Architectural Stone Masonry
Heritage Conservation Repairs to stone, 

brickwork, masonry in lime mortar
and traditional materials by 

qualified stone mason
Toby Robson 01380 818666

07747022362
toby@blackandwhiteconservation.co.uk
www.blackandwhiteconservation.co.uk

J.E.Bodman
Plumbing & Heating 

Engineers
& Boiling Servicing
OFTEC Registered

Pathway House, Urchfont 
(01380 848365)

RICHARD HALE
GENERAL GARDEN MAINTENANCE

GRASS CUTTING
WEED KILLING

HEDGE TRIMMING
FENCE MENDING

PAINTING & DECORATING
Call Now!  07734 109686  or 

01380 812225

Hatha Yoga for all abilities
Yoga CORE - Chair Yoga - Restorative 
yoga - Sleep & Mindfulness workshops 

Clare Edwards 
www.just-breathe-yoga.co.uk 

07738234352

Just.Breathe.Yoga 
Local, friendly yoga classes for all ages 

and  abilities in Great Cheverell
DOMESTIC APPLIANCE ENGINEER

WASHING MACHINE/COOKERS/DRIERS

SERVICE & REPAIRS
TEL: 01380 723279

MOBILE: 07970 117023

TONY PARSONS

If you want someone local who can discuss your 
ideas, draw your plans and assist with Planning & 
Building Regulations approval.

Drop me an email or give me a call
martin@martin-carroll.co.uk

offi ce: 01380 818337 mobile: 07971 865661

Marti n Carroll
Architectural Services
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Calendar of Services - December 2018
The Lavingtons, Cheverells & Easterton 

Date Market 
Lavington West Lavington Easterton Great Cheverell Little Cheverell

2nd December
Advent Sunday

10.30 am BCP Holy Communion
St Mary’s Church, Market Lavington

6.00 pm Candle Lit Advent Service
All Saints’ Church, West Lavington

9th December

11 am United 
Gift Service at 
St Barnabas 

Church 
Easterton

9.00 am 
Breakfast 
Church

11 am United  
Gift Service

11.00 am 
Simple 

Celebration 
Communion

5.00 pm Carol 
Service

16th December
11.00 am 

Family Carol 
Service  

9.30 am Parish 
Communion

6.00 pm 
Carol Service

4.00 pm 
Carol Service

11.00 am 
Parish 

Communion 
(BCP)

Wednesday 19th 
December

6.30 pm
Carol Service 
and Supper

23rd December

10.00 am 
Half Hour 
Service
4.00 pm 

Christingle

9.30 am Parish 
Communion 
(Traditional 
Language)

11.00 am 
Parish 

Communion

4.00 pm 
Christingle

24th December
Christmas Eve

10.00 pm
Mid – Night 
Communion

4.00 pm
Christingle

11.30 pm
Midnight 

Communion

4.00 pm 
Crib Service

25th December
Christmas Day

10.00 am 
Family Service

9.30 am 
Family Service

9.30 am 
Christmas 

Communion

31st December 10.30 am Benefice Service
St Barnabas Church, Easterton

CHURCHWARDENS
All Saints, West Lavington:	 Robert Giles (813526) Priscilla Challinor (812509)
St Peter’s, Great Cheverell:	 Stanley Long (818330) Pauline Jenkinson ( 813775)
St Peter’s, Little Cheverell:	 Peregrine Rawlins (816318) 

VILLAGE LINK 
West Lavington, Littleton Panell & Little Cheverell

TELEPHONE NUMBER IS 816826

Calendar of Services - January 2019
The Lavingtons, Cheverells & Easterton 

Date Market 
Lavington West Lavington Easterton Great Cheverell Little Cheverell

6th January
Epiphany

10.30 am Benefice Worship Together (BCP)
St Peter’s Church, Little Cheverell

13th January
Baptism of Christ

11 .00 am 
United 

Service at the 
Community Hall

9.00 am 
Breakfast 
Church

11.00 am
United 

Service at the 
Community 

Hall

11.00 am 
Simple 

Celebration 
Communion

8.00 am 
Holy 

Communion 
(BCP)

20th January
Epiphany 3

11.00 am Parish 
Communion 

9.30 am Parish 
Communion

10.00 am
Welcome to 

Worship

11.00 am 
Parish 

Communion 
(BCP)

27th January
Epiphany 4

10.00 am 
Half Hour 
Service

9.30 am Parish 
Communion 
(Traditional 
Language)

11.00 am 
Parish 

Communion

11.00 am 
Parish 

Communion 
(BCP)

3rd February
5th before Lent

10.30 am Benefice Worship Together
Simple Celebration Communion

St Peter’s Church, Great Cheverell

Regular worship in our sister churches:  
9.00 am St Joseph’s Roman Catholic Church, Littleton Panell
4:30 pm Ebenezer Baptist Church West Lavington.
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Revd. Marion Harrison (01380 816963)
Address  25 White Street, West Lavington SN10 4LW

lavingtonrector@gmail.com  (Not available Fridays)

Retired Priests: Rev  Ann Cocking   812763
Rev Pat Strowger   812840

Benefice Office as above - churchlavington@gmail.comFro
m 
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From the Rector

Nothing This Month! 

❚ Stalls
❚ Activities for children

❚ Raffle 
❚ Visits by St Nicholas

Saturday 1 December
10am – 2pm
at the Pavilion, Great Cheverell

Christmas
Fair

IN AID OF ST PETER’S CHURCH, GREAT CHEVERELL

 

 
Great Cheverell 

 
presents a festive film for ‘children’ of all ages. 

 

 
 

Saturday 8th December, 2:30pm 
Doors open at 2:10pm 

Refreshments available prior to the film and in the interval 
Admission is free to all 

Presents from Santa for children 
Children under 12 must be accompanied by a responsible 

adult 
Bring a cushion if you want to sit on the floor  

Book at Cheverell Stores  
by Friday 7th December  

 

by Friday 

ALL SAINTS CHURCH, 
WEST LAVINGTON

WEDNESDAY 19TH 
DECEMBER 2018

AT 6.30PM

THE ANNUAL CAROL SERVICE

FOLLOWED BY A 
DELICIOUS SUPPER.
EVERYONE WELCOME!

THE ANNUAL CAROL SERVICE

FOLLOWED BY A 
DELICIOUS SUPPER.
EVERYONE WELCOME!

ALL SAINTS CHURCH, 

ALL SAINTS’ CHURCH, 
WEST LAVINGTON

THE BENEFICE CHOIR
WARMLY INVITES EVERYONE

TO THE
ADVENT SERVICE
TO BE HELD AT

ALL SAINTS CHURCH, 
WEST LAVINGTON

ON
SUNDAY 2ND 

DECEMBER 2018
AT 6PM.

Featuring  
WADE MERRITT 

as support.

Celebrate Christmas with 

Mick Jogger  
and 

The Stones Experience
Friday 28th December 

8.00 p.m. 
 Market Lavington Community Hall 

Tickets £15  
available from Devizes Books 

www.eventbrite.co.uk 

Featuring  
WADE MERRITT 

as support.

Celebrate Christmas with Celebrate Christmas with 

Mick Jogger    
and 

The Stones Experience
Friday 28th December 

8.00 p.m. 
 Market Lavington Community Hall  Market Lavington Community Hall 

Tickets £15  
available from Devizes Books 

www.eventbrite.co.uk
Bar available
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THE POPPY APPEAL 2018
Results of our Regional (TEA 25) 

Over the two weeks of Remembrancetide 27th Oct – 11th Nov , we 
had 16 door to door collectors and 13 static points covering our 
patch of Littleton Panell, West Lavington , Little Cheverell, Great 
Cheverell and Erlestoke.
Our team of volunteers, schools, churches, businesses and local organisations raised a 
staggering grand total of over £3500, the largest total ever received, from our 9 years 
of records. This broke down as follows:
Littleton Panell		  £255.89
West Lavington		  £1624.05
Little Cheverell		  £237.01
Great Cheverell		  £1038.90 + (£150 for the sale of poppies made by the 		
				    children of Holy Trinity School which was sent directly to 		
				    the RBL)
Erlestoke		  £359.60 (This did not include their church collection which 		
				    was administered separately)
On behalf of the Poppy Appeal, many thanks indeed to all of the volunteers and 
organisations who took part and for all the generous donations.

Steve and Bridget Herniman
Joint Poppy Appeal Coordinators for the RBL

MUM & CHUMS
Thursdays 9.30-11.30 (term time) Find us 
on Facebook or contact Gill Morris (07813 
579663), Ellen Nuttall (07746 909967) or 
Kathryn Cooke (07531 919062).

Seasoned Hardwood 
Barn Stored Logs and Bagged 
Kindling Available throughout 

the year
Call 01380 827253

Mobile 07885 372385

MARKET LAVINGTON 
CHRISTMAS COUNTRY FAIR

A big thank you to everyone who came to 
and/or supported the Christmas Country 
Fair in Market Lavington Community Hall 
on November 17th, especially to those cake 
bakers out there who helped our Cake Stall 
raise over £168!  I do hope you all enjoyed 
the Fair and found some great things to 
buy. I thought you would like to know that 
we raised an excellent £1069 for ABF The 
Soldiers’ Charity, which is our highest total 
to date by £2, and brings the amount raised 
over the last eight years to over £7600. 
Thank you all very much!  This money will 
help a lot of serving and former serving 
soldiers and their families who are in need.

Sue Bonney

PEOPLE OF DAPS 
present the 

ANNUAL CHRISTMAS MARKET 
at 

Dauntsey Academy Primary School, West Lavington 
on Friday 7th December from 4.30 to 7pm

Festive Food Drink and Entertainment, Christmas shopping from lots of 
lovely local crafts & trades peoples selling gifts and stocking fillers
Christmas crafts for kids to make and do, Festive games for prizes

Christmas carol singalong, Festive family photobooth
Grand Raffle with tickets available from school, 

West Lavington Post Office and St. Arbucks
BBQ and Cake Stall, Bottle & Chocolate Tombola, Gin Bar, Snow machine

 Father Christmas in his magical grotto 
Visits to the grotto are £3 per child and must be pre-booked - 

call 01380 813373.  There’s even a real donkey!!

MARKET LAVINGTON MUSEUM NEWS
Although we have closed for the winter 

break, the Museum will be open on 
BOXING DAY from 2-00 to 4-00 pm 

and on
Thursday 27th December 

2-00 to 4-00pm. 
This is always a good time to visit 

to see the displays, you will be 
made very welcome. Any donation 

would be gratefully received 

Thank You A Very Happy 
Christmas from The Trustees

WHISTLEY CANINE COUNTRY 
CLUB AND CATTERY

Our Modern Luxury Heated Cattery 
For Tiny Tigers is Now Open

Five Star Rated By Wiltshire Council
 Luxury Holiday Venue For Our Canine Friends

Spacious Suites Under-Floor Heating
Day Care Facility Inspections Welcome

Potterne Devizes
 01380 738189/726330

Please see our website for more details
www.whistleykennels.co.uk
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FRONT COVERS
We are always on the lookout for eye-
catching photographs for the front cover 
of News & Views, with the focus being 
on local people engaged in local events 
or clubs. We print our front covers four 
editions at a time. They need to be portrait, 
hi resolution 300 dpi and CMYK colour. 
If you can help, please e mail them to 
welovehilly@gmail.com
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NOTICE TO ADVERTISERS
The News and Views is distributed free to all homes in the three villages and is funded 
entirely from advertisers contributions for which we are most grateful.  Subscriptions 
for advertisements in the News and Views become due for 2018/19 in April 2019.  Due 
to print requirements we have to confirm advertising space by late February and I will 
be contacting all advertisers in late Jan/early Feb to ensure you wish your adverts 
to continue and that the details are correct. (Sadly payment for the year will also be 
required!).  We do have limited availability to upgrade some adverts to Glorious colour 
and if you would like this to happen for your enterprise please let me know as soon as 
possible and we can develop the necessary proofs. The deadline for colour adverts is 
strictly 24 Jan 19.
If you need any further information or you would like to become a new advertiser, 
please contact me on stephen.herniman@gmail.com and I will get back to you.

 LAVINGTON AND DISTRICT 
SWIMMING CLUB 2018

  
  
  

      Location: DAUNTSEY’S SCHOOL    
SUNDAY 3.30 pm to 5.00 pm
TUESDAY 7.00 pm to 8.30 pm

AUTUMN   TERM
Starts Sunday 9th September 2018 

  Last Swim Tuesday 4th December 2018
Half Term 24th Oct to 5th November 2018

No swimming on Sunday 30th Sept & 25th Nov 2018
 as it is a School’s Exeat Day

 Membership fees are £37.50 for individuals 
and £75 for a family per term.

For a year’s membership payable in September it is £99 for 
individuals and £198 for families.

Guests are welcome accompanied by a member 
for a fee of £3 for Adults and £1.50 for children. 

Taster session available.
For further details about joining the Club please phone 

Phil Richardson Membership Secretary Tel: 01380 813485 or email: 
phil.0727@hotmail.co.uk or Anita Holness, Committee Secretary 

email: anita@kholness.plus.com  

Christmas 
and New 
Year 
waste and 
recycling 
collection 
changes

Normal  
collection  

day

Revised household 
waste, black box,  

plastic and cardboard 
collection day

Revised garden 
waste collection 

day

Mon 24 December No change No collections

Tue 25 December Thur 27 December No collections

Wed 26 December Fri 28 December No collections

Thur 27 December Sat 29 December No collections

Fri 28 December Mon 31 December No collections

Mon 31 December Wed 2 January No collections

Tue 1 January Thur 3 January No collections

Wed 2 January Fri 4 January No collections

Thur 3 January Sat 5 January No collections

Fri 4 January Mon 7 January No collections

Mon 7 January Tue 8 January Tue 8 January

Tue 8 January Wed 9 January Wed 9 January

Wed 9 January Thur 10 January Thur 10 January

Thur 10 January Fri 11 January Fri 11 January

Fri 11 January Sat 12 January Sat 12 January

Mon 14 January Back to normal Back to normal

There will be no 
waste or recycling 
collections on 
Christmas Day, 
Boxing Day and  
on New Year’s Day. 
There will be catch 
up collections 
on Saturday 29 
December, 5 January 
and 12 January.

Garden waste 
collections will be 
suspended from 
Monday 24 December 
for two weeks and 
restart on Tuesday 8 
January. Collections 
will be one day later 
than normal during this 
week.

All collections, including garden waste, will return to normal from Monday 14 
January 2019.

All household recycling centres will be closed from 1pm on 24 December and 
all day on 25 and 26 December and 1 January. The centres will be open as 
normal on all other days. 

For information about your local recycling centre or how to recycle your 
Christmas tree, visit www.wiltshire.gov.uk/rubbish-and-recycling

www.wiltshire.gov.uk/ 
rubbish-and-recycling

M.EDWARDS BRICKWORK LTD
New Build, Commercial Extensions

Patios,Garden Walls

13 Riverside Park
Upavon SN9 6DS
01980 630019
MOBILE 07977 316193

D & D COXHEAD
Dairy & Stores

Milk deliveries, mobile shop tours West 
Lavington and Cheverells Daily.

Littleton Panel      Tel. 01380 812314
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Clive, Anthony and Kim 
warmly welcome you to The Royal Oak.

We offer a Pensioners Lunch menu Monday - Friday. 

We also have a specials board and a full menu available.

Pre Christmas menu now available.

Serving food 7 days a week

Dogs welcome

The Royal Oak 
Easterton

Contact number: 01380 813411
www.theroyaloakateasterton.co.uk
11 High Street, Easterton, SN10 4PE

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED TO 
LISTEN TO CHILDREN READ

IN LOCAL PRIMARY SCHOOLS
Can you spare an hour or two a week to listen to children read in a local primary school?  
Schoolreaders has recently launched into Wiltshire and is looking for volunteers to 
carry out this important role.
Reading time for many children at home and at school is often insufficient and one in 
four children are now leaving primary school unable to read to the required standard. 
This can have lifelong consequences.  No qualifications are necessary, just a good 
command of spoken and written English.  
Schoolreaders is flexible and will match your availability to an appropriate, local school.  
Our volunteers find the scheme incredibly rewarding, knowing that a few hours helping 
a child learn to read each week can have such a great impact on their life chances. 
Please visit the website www.schoolreaders.org  to join or call 01234 924111 for 
further information.
Charity Reg. No. 1159157

Newspapers and Magazines
Delivered daily

Littleton Panell and West Lavington
Ring Heather on 812157
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THE WEST LAVINGTON COMMEMORATIVE COPSE
The Chairman of the Parish, Mrs. Sandra Gamble, planted the first tree of the Parish’s 
Commemoration Copse at 12.30 p.m. on Remembrance Day. The Reverend Pat 
Strowger carried out the blessing of the Beech Tree in the presence of Councillors Peter 
Blundell, Hazel Freeman, Julia Ford, Sandra Gamble, Michael May, Tony Morton, Robert 
Oglesby and Wiltshire Councillor Richard Gamble.

Many people have made it possible for the creation of the Commemoration Copse to 
become a reality. They include Mrs. Caroline Holloway, who has donated this area; Mr. 
Simon Collins of Gore Cross Farms Ltd. and his manager, Mr. Keith Potter for giving up 
the use of the adjacent parcel of land; Lt. Col Tim Jalland and all his colleagues at the 
D.I.O. and finally Wiltshire Councillor, Richard Gamble.

Councillors Peter Blundell and Michael Challinor have worked tirelessly for over twelve 
months with the very active involvement of the District Councillor, Richard Gamble, to 
ensure that this scheme came to fruition.  
Perched high above Ram’s Cliff this site has panoramic views over the entire Parish.  
It dramatically emphasises the inextricable link between this Parish and the military 
presence on Salisbury Plain being within sight and sound of the artillery guns.
In all, thirty five trees will be planted and, as they mature, they will be thinned and grow 
into a fine, iconic Beech Copse so typical of this area of the country.  A fitting tribute to 
the twenty-five soldiers from this Parish, who lost their lives fighting in the Great War. 

What should the Copse be called?

The Copse is situated above Ram’s Cliff and very close to Brazen Bottom. However, to 
inextricably link it to the ending of the Great War should the name reflect that occasion? 
The Armistice Day Copse, the Remembrance Wood or, just simply, the Commemoration 
Copse, all would be appropriate.

We know the names of all those who died from this Parish and how many there were, 
should the name be linked to them?  Ten of the twenty-five fallen were in the Wiltshire 
Regiment should that therefore be the name?

Let me know your thoughts via email (pblundell@westlavington.org.uk) on, or before, 
Friday 28th. December.  The names can then go forward to the Council 
for discussion in the New Year.

Promoting village organisations 
or events on 

West Lavington Parish Diary
 Do you have a local village organisation or 
event appropriate for our community that 
is not yet on our parish diary at 

www.westlavington.org.uk?
If not and you wish for it to be included, 
then do get in contact with us via: 

parishdiary@westlavington.org.uk. 
The entry can be a regular occurrence 
or one-off event and can include date, 
timings, location, contact details and 
further information.
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ANIMATION WORKSHOP FOR 
YOUNG CARERS IN WILTSHIRE

In Partnership with Carers Support Wiltshire

1 December 2018 – West Lavington Community Hall
Sponsored by The Arts Society Devizes (Young Arts) www.theartssocietydevizes.org

The Arts Society Devizes is a division of the nationwide arts education charity.  It aims 
“to bring people together through a shared curiosity for the arts”.   Within The Arts 
Society Devizes there is Young Arts team, run by passionate volunteers whose mission 
is to organise and fund events that provide young local people with access to Visual 
Art, Dance, Drama, Literature and Music.  
On 1 December 2018 The Arts Society Devizes 
is delighted to be funding another exciting event 
for young people in the Devizes area. This time 
we are supporting Young Carers in Wiltshire 
in partnership with Carers Support Wiltshire 
who together provide respite and breaks for 
young people aged 5 – 18 who have a significant 
caring role for a member of their family who has 
a physical disability, mental health issue, chronic 
or terminal illness, a learning disability, sensory 
impairment or drug or alcohol misuse.     Two 
groups of approximately 12 Young Carers (aged 
13-18) will take part in a workshop at West Lavington Community Hall, titled “Stop 
Frame Animation: An Introduction to Animation”: These will be led by two visiting 
professional Animators from “Open Cage Films” whose key message is “Opening the 
mind”. They will demonstrate the art of creating animations and drawings as well as 
3D and 2D model manipulation, using specialised software on their mobile phones. 
This will be a valuable opportunity for the Young Carers to gain an insight to the Film 
and Animation Industry and to learn and develop new skills. The participants will work 
individually within small groups, with hands-on participation providing an excellent 
practical, technical and fun learning experience.
It is hoped that awareness of this event will inspire other nearby schools, education 
institutions and youth groups to get in touch and discover how they too could potentially 
benefit from the charity’s dedicated support in coordinating and funding similar arts 
education events for their own young people.  

For further information please visit http:// www.theartssocietydevizes.org
 or email: the artssocietydevizes@gmail.com 

Across
1. Assign a Duty
5. Amazing or wonderful occurrence
6. Bane
7. Firedog
Down
1. Pungent nitrogen and
 hydrogen compound
2. Egyptian Tomb
3. Tooth
4. Perfidy

Printed under license from Puzzle Choice
 www.puzzlechoice.com
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“I had quite a catch the other day”, said 
Peter, “A prize Pike”.  “How much did it 
weigh?” asked a very doubtful Thomas. 
“450 lbs divided by half its own weight,” 
boasted Peter. How much then did the Pike 
allegedly weigh?

Answers on Page 26

Brain
Teaser

PUZZLES
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Hire Charges 
 

Hourly Rate 
Local Organisations and Clubs*  
Non-Local Organisations and Clubs** 

£12 for up to 2 hours, 
£8 per hour thereafter 
£12 per hour 

Half Day Rate, 4!" hours, to end by 6pm £45 

Day Rate, 9am to 6pm £60 

Evening Rate, 6pm to 12pm £60 

Child’s Party, 2!" hours £30  

Use of kitchen facilities,  
Including crockery, glasses etc. 

£30 (in addition to the 
above rates) 

Wedding Package 
Includes all the facilities from 8am to 
12pm and access from 6pm to 9pm the 
day before and 9am to 12 noon the day 
after. 
Optional clean 
9am to 12 noon the day after. 

£295 
 
 
 
 
£30 (in addition to the 
above rate) 

*Including regular users **From outside the parish boundaries 
 

Booking and enquiries:  Amber Hayward 
tel: 01380 818545 email:  roberthayward5@btinternet.com 

STEVENS FURNISHINGS
Upholstery & Soft Furnishings

Paul Stevens (01380 816218 
or 07727139115)

44 High Street, Great Cheverell 
pauluschristus@gmail.com  Ne
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Tis nearly the season to be jolly, so it must be time 
to get your tickets for the annual Edington Arts 
Advent Concert!

This year the choir of Keble College Oxford will be coming to Edington Priory Church 
on Saturday 1st December, to sing a programme of carols and Advent music starting at 
7.30pm.  Mulled wine and mince pies will be served during the interval.

The Keble College Choir numbers around 30 young men and women, under the direction 
of Matthew Martin, a highly regarded composer of sacred choral music, and a sought-
after choral conductor.  He also directs the Nave Choir during the Edington Music 
Festival.  Matthew has been Director of Music at Keble since 2015, and in that time 
has propelled the choir into the ranks of the elite UK collegiate choirs. They maintain a 
busy schedule of recordings, concerts and broadcasts as well as their College Chapel 
commitments.

The programme will be available online at www.edingtonarts.org in due course, but 
this concert has become the most popular in the Edington Arts calendar and has been 
sold out for the past two years, so don’t delay securing your seats.  Tickets are £20 
front nave and choir stalls, £15 rear nave and raised sides, and £10 sides. 18 and under 
come FREE.  Ring Chrissy on 01380 831256, or email Sue on sue@edingtonarts.org .

LAVINGTON COMMUNITY CHOIR
invites you to an 

Evening of Festive Music including music from 
John Rutter and Lloyd Webber.

On Friday December 21st at 7.30pm
In Market Lavington Community Hall.

Tickets are £8 and will include a light ploughman’s 
supper followed by mince pies at your table!
Tickets are available from Devizes Books and 

Market Lavington Post Office
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WEST LAVINGTON VILLAGE HALL
Hire Rates from 1st October 2016

Rates per hour
Day – 8 am-6 pm
Evening 6pm - midnight

Weekday (Mon-Fri) Weekend (Sat & Sun) 

Local & Charity Other Local & 
Charity

Other

Hall -  Daytime £7.00 £8.00 £8.00 £10.00

Hall -  Evening £9.00 £10.00 £10.00 £12.00

Giles Meeting Room - Day £5.00 £5.50 £6.00 £6.50

Giles Meeting Room - Eve £6.00 £7.50 £7.00 £8.50

Changing Rooms Are charged at Hall rate

Use of cooker in the kitchen - £5.00    Use of Stage Lights - £10.00

• Bookings on 07435046984 or  villagehallwestlavington@gmail.com
• Bookings must include event preparation and clear-up time
• Local rates are for village clubs and societies, registered charities and local private hire only.
• Minimum charge is for 2 hours weekday and 3 hours weekend.  A non-refundable deposit of £10 or full 

advance payment may be required to secure a booking.
• On cancellation, the deposit will be forfeited unless we are able to re book that date.  
• Heating is included in the above rates.
• The Playing Field (including pitches), for which there is no charge, must be booked even if the Changing 

Rooms are not used.

“Don‛t Shiver – We Deliver!”
Seasoned Hard Wood Logs

Loads available
Call James 850312 or 07970781828

www.logstoyou.co.uk

PICTURE FRAMING
Cheaper than the Highstreet!

I provide a professional service with
top quality materials.

Visit my Studio in West Lavington
for free advice and quote.

Call Clare on: 01380 818857or 07957870000
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A MESSAGE FROM RICHARD GAMBLE 
Wiltshire Councillor for The Lavingtons & Erlestoke Division

Oh, my goodness! Christmas again! Presents to buy, plans to make. 

It’s no small matter to cope with family responsibilities, food, decorations, etc. You may 
have to travel. You may have visitors. You may have to give or attend parties. Church, 
perhaps? Relatives you don’t often see? For some of us, it’s quite a challenge.

But spare a thought for children who have no family, no one to love and care for them. What 
is Christmas with no presents, no joy, especially when all around is so jolly?

And what of adults, alone with nobody. Can they have a Christmas on their own?

Even in a wonderful place like Wiltshire, there are children and adults who would face a 
lonely, empty Christmas if it were not for our staff and volunteers who help. 

But what those alone need most of all is for good people like you to give them a real life. 
Children without functioning families need Foster Parents. Could you be a foster parent in 
2019 for a baby, a child, a teenager? If so, you could change a life and make next Christmas 
the best ever. If so, visit http://www.wiltshire.gov.uk/fostering 

Or could you open your home to a lonely adult? There are many lovely people who could 
make your life better if you invite them in. The Shared Lives model means an adult who 
needs support and accommodation moves in with or regularly visits an approved Shared 
Lives carer after they have been matched for compatibility. Together, they share family and 
community life. In many cases the individual becomes a settled part of a supportive family. 
Around 34 people in Wiltshire already choose to live in this way. You too, or a member 
of your family, may like a companion to live in or visit often. For more information please 
contact 0300 456 0111.

I hope you have a very happy Christmas. Maybe in future years you can help make 
Christmas very happy for a needy child or another adult too.

You may contact me about this or any other matter by email to 
richard.gamble@wiltshire.gov.uk or by phone on 07762 018209.

W
ilts

hir
e C

ou
nc

il
WEST LAVINGTON PARISH COUNCIL

Living in a community requires consideration and care for others as well as taking responsibility for 
one’s own conduct. The aim is to ensure the health, safety and well-being of everyone and the enjoyment 
generally of community life. Statutory duties also exist for these reasons (and the Parish Council sends 
out reminders from time to time). For example, householders are required to cut back vegetation on 
their property that overhangs public rights of way. There is a legal duty for pet owners to clean up after 
and control their animals. Real estate signs can only be erected on property actually for sale or let, and 
not elsewhere.  Non-compliance may attract a visit from Wiltshire Council, including their Enforcement 
officer, or, in a recent instance, Wiltshire’s Building Control Engineer. 

House owners and occupiers should be aware that, if a building or structure of theirs is in a dangerous 
state and needs immediate action to remove the danger, Wiltshire Council can take such action under 
section 78 of the Building Act 1984. This power requires only that WC, before proceeding, gives notice 
to the owner and occupier if they can be located. All reasonable expenses incurred in taking action will 
then be recoverable by WC.

As most parish inhabitants know, traffic movement and school car parking in Sandfield and adjoining 
roads can give rise to tensions.  Residents living along these roads find themselves confronted daily by 
congestion and sometimes the inability to access their properties as they would wish. Parents delivering 
and picking up their children seek to park as close as possible to the school gates. Ensuing traffic can 
also produce risks for the safety of young pupils. 

Nevertheless, and despite the Parish Council extending the Village Hall car park to accommodate more 
cars, the issue persists and has again been raised with the Parish Council by a resident.  Once more 
the Parish Council has informed DAPS’ Governors who, in the past, have acknowledged that school 
parking is an issue for the school to address with parents and residents.  The Head Teacher has also 
been informed.

Unfortunately, it is not within the Parish Council’s powers to resolve this everyday frustrating occurrence. 
Because parking on the roads near the school is not restricted, preventing parking can only be achieved 
legally through a combination of both legislative (e.g. Waiting) restrictions and effective enforcement. 
This is within the remit of Wiltshire Highways. However, on previous occasions, they have emphasised to 
us that the knock-on effect would also directly affect those residents who live along the roads affected 
by the problem. Highways’ advice is to work with the school (which the Parish Council has made every 
effort to do). Highways’ further advice underlines their belief that responsibility lies with the school to 
take a proactive lead on the issue and to seek to develop a school travel plan. 

But this need not be the end of the road. West Lavington’s Neighbourhood Plan contains positive 
proposals for new additional school parking on the Plan’s allocated site for development. The intention 
is to help alleviate the existing congestion. However, the Plan must first be adopted. This opportunity is 
scheduled for early in the New Year when Wiltshire Council arranges the Referendum. So please don’t 
miss your chance. 

A very happy Christmas from all your Parish Councillors!
Sandra Gamble, Chairman

If you have ANY QUERIES PLEASE CONTACT the Clerk to the Parish Council, Kaye Elston, on 
07782 251464 or at clerk@westlavington.org.uk. The Parish Council website is at 

www.westlavington.org.uk. Pa
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CHEVERELL MAGNA PARISH COUNCIL

The Council last met on 5 November. The Approved Minutes of the previous meeting (in 
October) are available to see on the website and the Council’s Notice Boards. The next 
meeting will be on 3 December (7.30pm at The Pavilion). I’m not going to mention what 
happens between then and January ...... after all, I’m writing this in November!

We now have a full Council again! Following recent resignations, Beth Morillo-Hall and 
Nick Bland have stepped up to the plate. Welcome! They’re already throwing themselves 
into such issues as Playground extensions and the ongoing litter problem.

While the Council was saddened to receive definite news that our Shop is to close, 
everyone is very pleased to hear that Mike Williams of The Bell Inn is planning to take 
over all the functions. All villagers, and many in neighbouring villages, should be very 
grateful to him, and to Stevie and Gary Stamp for offering the service for so long. The 
handover should take place, hopefully seamlessly, in March 2019. 

Over the weekend of 27/28 October the village was cursed by another illegal rave, with 
‘attendees’ coming all the way from Wales. The amount of detritus was appalling, as 
was the danger caused by drunk and drugged drivers on their way home. The Council 
is in ongoing discussion with the Police over the action they can take to protect us from 
these unwelcome events.

There was a renewed focus on Remembrance in Great Cheverell this year, on the 
Centenary of the end of WW1. More information has been uncovered on the Fallen 
of our village, and attendance at the Church service was very high. The Royal British 
Legion has also reported record donations from the local area to the Poppy Appeal, 
outside of special events organised by Holy Trinity School and The Bell. Well done to 
all, but it’s important to keep this momentum going in future years.

And, finally, don’t forget that we REALLY want your input into changes to our playpark. 
After all, it’s for YOUR children ........... If anyone has any good ideas for specific 
apparatus they would be warmly welcomed – please talk to any Councillor or the Clerk.

Chris Hall, Parish Clerk
Phone: 07570 093151  Email:parishcouncil@greatcheverell.org

LITTLE CHEVERELL PARISH COUNCIL
Meeting November 7th 2018

The full minutes can be found displayed on the notice boards in the village and on the 
website http://www.kennetcommunityweb.com/site/Little-Cheverell-Parish-Council/ 
But here are the most important matters which were discussed at this meeting.
Village Hall Trustees
The Village Hall Trust has now established a new committee comprising of 5 members 
as follows:- Kathryn Rogers (Chairperson), Jo Coleman, Katharine Wilson, Nicola 
Bollen and Claire Williams plus Honorary Treasurer – Tekla Hicks. 
Kathryn Rogers sent a Village Hall update letter to Wes Parfitt on 7 November outlining 
the proposed hall-based activities for the near future. Michael Brain has handed over all 
keys and completely resigned from all responsibilities for the fabric.  
Village War Memorial
The Village War Memorial has now been cleaned to a very acceptable standard, the 
broken stone repaired and a new background fence built. The Council purchased a 
wreath and attended the ceremony on 11 November. It was suggested that a soldier 
from the village who died in the Second World War but whose name is not on the 
monument should have his name inscribed. 
Post meeting note: The name, George Bolter, Royal Artillery, is on the West Lavington 
monument so the Council will not proceed further on this. 
A New Parish Councillor is needed.  
Little Cheverell Parish Council is again seeking a new Councillor. If you are interested in 
joining, the Council would be most pleased to hear from you. The Council meets every 
two months and meetings last from 7pm to roughly 8.30 pm and deals with matters 
that range from planning applications to complaints about road conditions. If you would 
like more information please contact any Councillor: Anne Venus, Sue Ivey, Bill Mowatt, 
Dennis Heather or Wes Parfitt or  littlecheverellparishcouncil@gmail.com 
Salt Bin
The Parish Council has been told that the County Council will supply a new bin to 
replace the one at the railway bridge end of Low Road. The possibility of a second 
bin near the telephone kiosk was discussed. The bin would have to be purchased by 
the Parish Council but will be filled by the Wiltshire Council. The next stage is to find a 
suitable location which fulfills the criteria set by Wiltshire Highways. 
Footpaths
The recent communication regarding the impingement of a local footpath has been 
resolved. The footpath was revealed to be the responsibility of Cheverell Magna PC.

Date of next meeting
16th January 2019 at 19.00 hrs. in the village hall.
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NEWS FROM HOLY TRINITY 
C OF E  PRIMARY ACADEMY 

We wish everyone in our community a blessed Christmas and very 
happy and peaceful new year. 
Creative Curriculum 
Although our school is ranked year after year near the top of the 
league tables in the Government’s statutory assessments on 

academic attainment, we take great pride in focusing equally hard on all the other areas of 
children’s education – including all those that are not assessed by the Government. 
We are delighted that our children know the school is founded on the Christian ethos, and that 
the school’s values of Compassion, Courage, Aspiration and Joy permeate through everything 
we do. We are proud of their sportsmanship, their musicianship, their philosophical and 
spiritual growth. We are proud that they know they have a responsibility to look after our planet 
and people less fortunate than themselves. We are proud that they are inquisitive, interested 
and tolerant thinkers. We foster all these aspects of learning through our creative curriculum. 
We are very fortunate to be able to offer children in Year 3 and Year 4 a short residential field trip 
each year because our teachers are prepared to “Go the extra mile” and take the responsibility 
for this. These children went to Hooke Court in Dorset just before the half term break and had a 
wonderful time taking part in adventure activities – learning, amongst other things, how to put 
a duvet cover onto their duvet! 
Our Eisteddfod choir, under the direction of Ms Sharman and accompanied by Mrs Edwards, 
always does well in the Devizes Eisteddfod. We enjoy their performances when they share them 
at one of our weekly Sharing Assemblies. 
Christmas 
We are in the throes of rehearsals for our Christmas plays at the moment – we always base the 
plays on the Christian nativity story, retold in entertaining ways with wonderful songs. We will 
also have a Christmas service in our local church, and the children will have a Christmas party 
at school – with delicious food and party games, and a special visitor with gifts! We always 
have quiet meditation on the last day of term to give us time to reflect on the Christmas themes 
of peace, generosity and hospitality – important themes whether we are people of faith or not. 
Parents and Friends Association 
We have a tremendous team involved in our PFA. They are committed, hardworking and 
creative, and the support they give us enhances and enriches the education we offer our 
children. This term alone, they will be organising a Film Night, a Bingo Night, Decorating the 
School, Christmas Party, Refreshments at the Christmas Plays and the very popular Christmas 
Fayre. Their fund raising recently will provide a beautiful new balance trail on the field (at the 
request of the children), and they are also paying for every child to attend the Pantomime in 
Salisbury.  These are the luxuries we would be unable to afford without the support of the PFA. 
Every day is an open day
If you think you would like your child to attend our outstanding school, please phone in and book 
an appointment to look around and chat to the headteacher. Lots of photos and information can 
be found on our website www.holy-trinity.co.uk. Our phone number is 01380 813796. 

Mercedes Henning (Headteacher) 
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 LAVINGTON PRE-SCHOOL
  Firstly, we would like to wish everyone, including all the 

children, parents and community members who support our 
Pre-school, a peaceful and enjoyable Christmas. We have had an 

amazing time this term focusing our investigations on ‘space and 
the galaxy’, we have made planets out of conkers, made star, alien 

and spaceship pictures and we have delved into space jelly, feeling for 
the stars, planets and glitter within! Many of the children have brought 

in books about space and stories about aliens. It has been great fun and 
we have all learnt a lot about our solar system!  

Now we have moved on to some more festive celebrations as we get nearer to Christmas, 
we have planned a visit to Dauntsey House Care Home in West Lavington to sing carols on 
Tuesday the 11th December and we have been busy practising our songs. We have been 
making festive decorations and cards and decorating our playroom. Our Christmas party, 
for all the children at the Pre-school will take place on Tuesday 18th December in the village 
hall at 3.30pm.

Please remember that if your child will be 4 by the 1st September 2019 you will need to 
apply for your primary school place by 15th January 2019, applications can be made online 
on the Wiltshire Council website:

www.wiltshire.gov.uk/schools-learning-admissions-applying

30 HOURS FUNDING:  All 3 to 4-year-olds in England can get 570 hours of free early 
education or childcare per year. More information regarding funding for 3 to 4 year olds is 
available at www.wiltshire.gov.uk/child-care-free-early-education-for-3-and-4-year-olds

2 YEAR OLD FUNDING:  If you have a child between 24 - 36 months old you may be eligible 
for 15 hours a week of 2 year old funding. For more information see: www.wiltshire.gov.uk/
child-care-free-early-education-funding-for-2-year-olds

We currently have spaces available at our Outstanding Pre-school, if you would like to 
find out more information about us you can visit our website 

www.lavingtonpreschool.org.uk or contact our Manager:
Julie Langlands, on (01380) 812551 or Email: info@lavingtonpreschool.org.uk 

  Firstly, we would like to wish everyone, including all the 
children, parents and community members who support our 

Pre-school, a peaceful and enjoyable Christmas. We have had an 
amazing time this term focusing our investigations on ‘space and 

the galaxy’, we have made planets out of conkers, made star, alien 
and spaceship pictures and we have delved into space jelly, feeling for 

the stars, planets and glitter within! Many of the children have brought 
in books about space and stories about aliens. It has been great fun and 

we have all learnt a lot about our solar system!  
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We were delighted to welcome back again 
Theresa Walker from the Chernobyl Children 
in Need (CCIN) Charity who was our guest 

speaker at our meeting on November 12th. Her husband was the founder of the charity 
which was formed in 1999 for the purpose of alleviating the suffering of children in 
the Kalinkovichi District in Southern Belarus who were still affected by the Chernobyl 
nuclear disaster which occurred on April 26th 1986. The children continue to suffer 
from the direct and indirect effects of radiation. Aid is provided through project work 
in conjunction with the Kalinkovichi Education Department, child sponsorship and 
distribution of supplies via container aid lorries to the area. Since the charity first 
started operating it has raised over 1.5 Million Pounds of aid.  In recognition of this 
the Founder, Adrian Walker (Theresa’s husband) was presented with a British Citizen 
Award at the House of Lords in 2017. 

On Monday 10th December we are having a special meeting which will be held in the 
Village Hall from 11am – 2.30pm.  We will start by wrapping presents for the Angel 
Tree Project.  This project enables those prisoners who have earned special privilege 
points to be able to send gifts to their children at Christmas.  This will be followed by a 
Bring and Share Lunch (Finger Buffet). The afternoon will conclude with a Communion 
Service led by Revd Pat Strowger.

Val Noviss

We were delighted to welcome back again 
Theresa Walker from the Chernobyl Children 
in Need (CCIN) Charity who was our guest 
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Did you work it out?  
The Pike weighed 30 lbs !
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WEST LAVINGTON TWINNING ASSOCIATION
On November 30th, we held a Viennese Evening, which was very 
well attended.
On February 2nd   2019 we shall repeat our very successful Chinese 
New Year. Tickets will be available after Christmas and will have to be 
ordered at least a week before the event please in order that we can 
organise the catering. The Chinese New Year event will be open to 

members and non-members. Tickets £12.50 for members and £15 for non-members.
Membership rates per year are:
£10 per person (£8 for over 60s) or
£15 per household (£12 for over 60s)
To join simply email lpandwltwinning@gmail.com  with your name and telephone 
number and we will contact you. 
Membership is open to residents of West Lavington and surrounding villages. You don’t 
have to speak French, you don’t have to go to France and you don’t have to host unless 
you want to. You can simply take part in any of our wonderful events throughout the 
year!

West Lavington is Twinned with St.Perre d’Autils, France
Michael Page, Secretary
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WESTVIEW PLUMBING

Domestic Plumbing - Plastering - Tiling
Bathroom & Kitchen Fitting

FRIENDLY, LOCAL AND EXPERIENCED
Jim Baker 07710 961335

01380 738245
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As Richard Paget drove his daughter to school he 
often expressed alarm at the amount of fallen apples 
in peoples’ gardens. One day, as he launched into his 
usual lament about what a waste it was, his daughter 
said ‘why don’t you do something about it’. He thought 

about it and concluded that what  people needed was a local facility where, for a fee, their 
surplus fruit could be pressed and the juice pasteurised and bottled and labelled for them. 
He set up My Apple Juice to provide such a service. Starting small to test the market he 
has expanded to the point where he is now processing 90 tonnes of fruit (60,000 bottles) 
per year and the business (now based near Hungerford) is still expanding.
In his talk to our garden club Richard drew attention to just how much of the fruit from 
our gardens, despite our best endeavours to preserve and share, ends up being wasted. 
He argued that garden fruit is a valuable local food source and contributes to the local 
economy.  
Pasteurised apple juice has a best before date of 12 months but will probably last for 
longer. Once opened it can be kept in a refrigerator for 3 days. Other apple products that 
can be produced are mulled apple juice and apple cider vinegar. And Richard Paget will also 
press apples for home brew cider makers and can supply cider making kits if required. Fruit 
cordials have proved popular too.
One interesting development has been the number of schools and community groups using 
the facility to produce large volumes of  juice for sale as a method of fundraising.  My Apple 
Juice discounts the price per bottle to such fundraising projects. Teachers have found 
that having a school fruit project to collect apples for juice ticks many OFSTED boxes as 
it is about food, eco-friendly, community orientated and raises funds for the school or for 
charity.
Apple juice production is very seasonal (August to December).  Richard noticed that many 
of his clients were fearful of undertaking the pruning of their own trees or were just too 
busy and so he now offers a fruit tree pruning service  from January to March.
 As well as producing juice for individuals My Apple Juice produces its own label (Savernake) 
products for sale . The audience was delighted to take part in a tasting session and many 
people purchased bottles to take home. The mulled apple juice seemed very popular. It is 
non alcoholic. But if preferred, it can be used as the base for an alcoholic mulled drink. 
It was a thought provoking and interesting talk. People agreed that even after making jam 
and freezing fruit and offering surplus fruit to friends and neighbours there was often fruit 
going to waste. To have an easy way to have some made into juice locally and bottled for 
home consumption or to give as gifts was a great idea. 
Our next meeting will be our Christmas party. We will meet at Great Cheverell Village Hall on 
Tuesday 11 December for an evening of carols and camaraderie. Our programme for 2019 
will be revealed. Annual membership cost for 2019 will be £10 single, and £18 double. New 
members are always welcome.

Garden Club
heverells
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 WORTON AND CHEVERELL F.C.
Autumn has had days of heavy rain and days of glorious 
sunshine and, despite this, pitches are holding up well. 
Training has moved inside for a number of the age groups 
and will continue there until the clocks change in March. 
Our younger age groups are all enjoying their matches and our older teams are 
recording some great results so far.
Badger Cubs – Will play on Saturdays from 0930 at St Barnabas Primary School.

U7/8 –Training has moved indoors to Lavington School Hall from 1730-1800.
U9 – Had some tough matches but are playing well. They need additional players for their matches and 
traini on Friday evenings at Lavington School 1800-1900. Contact Sharon.
U10 –Are playing well and continuing to improve. They need additional players who want to play matches. 
Training is on Friday evenings at Lavington School 1800-1900. Contact Sharon.
U11 – Both teams are continuing to have good starts to the season. Training is on Fridays at Northbrook 
1800-1900.
U12 – The Wizards are playing well and are up to 2nd in division 2. They’ve had a League Cup match this 
month v Bath Arsenal and futsal v Pezzas soccer in Andover. The Badgers again are playing well and 
are up to 2nd in division 3 and unbeaten so far this season. They had a League Cup match this month v 
Bradford town. They train at Northbrook on Fridays from 1900-2000. 
U13 – Are currently second in league and are through to the last 16 of the League cup vs Frome Collegians. 
Training is on Fridays 1730-1830 at Northbrook.
U16 – Have been successful in the matches they’ve played so far. They are through to the next round 
of the League cup vs Amesbury Juniors. Unfortunately they lost out in the County Cup. Training is on 
Fridays at Northbrook 1900-2000.
U18 – Their good start to season continues and sit 3rd in league. Through to next round of League cup 
vs Larkhall Athletic. Unfortunately, also lost out in County Cup. Training is on Thursdays at Northbrook 
1800-1900.
Our teams are always looking for more parents to get involved with helping teams in supporting roles or 
in coaching roles and the club will enable training for those who wish to get involved. Please speak to 
your managers to help support them.
Teams are always on look out for more players, so if you would like to take up the sport, have some fun 
and learn new skills, contact one of the managers below. Teams are also looking out for sponsors to help 
with costs, so if any companies are interested in helping,  please contact Dave.
Work is almost complete on the clubhouse at Northbrook with internal painting to be completed for which 
volunteers are required! If any companies would be interested in advertising at Davis Field then please 
contact Dave.
Contacts

Badger Cubs – Dave Kiddle - 07843 678781                    
U7/8/U11 – Mark Goddard – 01380 813160
U9 and U10 – Sharon Black 01380 818193         
U12 – Dave Kiddle – 07843 678781     
U13 – Neil Black – 01380 818193         
U16 – Jake Davis – 07741 306303 
U17/18 – Debs Minty – 07877 361470
Adults – Pete Drew – 07885 527546

  Steve Dagnall (Everton Supporter) 01380-7279           6
http://www.pitchero.com/clubs/wortonandcheverellfc/

Autumn has had days of heavy rain and days of glorious 
sunshine and, despite this, pitches are holding up well. 
Training has moved inside for a number of the age groups 
and will continue there until the clocks change in March. 
Our younger age groups are all enjoying their matches and our older teams are 
recording some great results so far.
Badger Cubs – Will play on Saturdays from 0930 at St Barnabas Primary School.

U7/8 –Training has moved indoors to Lavington School Hall from 1730-1800.
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STEPH. HONEYCHURCH
Cakes, Breads, Patisserie

Lunches, Buffets, Freezer Meals
Fine handmade foods for all occasions

Townsend Garden Centre, 
Devizes SN10 2BB

Tel 01980 630573 Mobile 0794 4092484

Home Boarding for Dogs
Home from Home boarding for your dog(s) whilst you 

holiday/in hospital/moving house.
Your dog will live with us as part of our family.  Caring 

animal lovers.
Very large safe garden and lots of country walks.

Licensed by Wiltshire Council.
Fully insured.

Please ring for leaflet.
01380 816919  

e-mail T15SUS@aol.com

 
 

       West Lavington
Double or Twin Bedded Room

Tel: 01380 812284
or 07584 090170

&B North Cornwall
Sleeps upto 7, Fully Equipped cottage

Large Garden & Parking

HOLIDAYS & SHORT BREAKS
Tel 01380 818468

Mobile 07973 385336
bomileshobbs@btinternet.com
www.helemillcottage.co.uk

MAGAZINE DATES
PLEASE NOTE  - DATE FOR HANDING IN COPY IS 

ALWAYS THE 20TH 
Copy for FEBRUARY to reach Hilary Stone by JANUARY 20th

at 86 High Street, Littleton Panell, SN10 4EU
Copy by e-mail should be sent to: welovehilly@gmail.com

Please note this magazine is distributed across Littleton Panell, West Lavington 
and the Cheverell Villages, as well as appearing on Parish Websites

TRINITY CHURCH 
in the Community Hall, Market Lavington

Programme for December
GOD SO LOVED.
REACHED OUT
CAME CLOSE

THE SHINING LIGHT OF HEAVEN
ON EARTH.

How do YOU respond? TRINITY CHURCH meets on most Sunday mornings in The 
Community Hall, Market Lavington.
Sunday 2nd December: 
10:30am. Mrs Jeannie MacMeekin
Sunday 9th December:
11am. UNITED SERVICE at St Barnabas church, Easterton. TOY SERVICE Please bring 
a new, unused toy, for distribution by the Salvation Army, Trowbridge, to children who 
may otherwise receive no toys this Christmas time. Revd. Gary Gotham.
Sunday 16th December 
10:30 am. Service led by members of Trinity Church Meditation group.
Sunday 23rd December
10:30am. Holy Communion. Revd. Gary Gotham
Sunday 30th December 
10:30am. Revd Gary Gotham

Minister: 		  Revd Gary Gotham. 69 Queens road, Devizes, SN10 5HR
				    Tel 01380 724264 / gary.gotham@gmail.com
Church secretary : 	 Julia Garraway-Jones. 01380 81840 
				    jgarrawayjones@gmail.com
Services are followed by coffee and refreshments for those who want to stay and 
chat. Visitors are always welcome to join our informal, joyful style of worship in the 
Methodist/united reformed church tradition. The hall is very accessible to buggies and 
wheelchairs.

St.Arbucks
  
(01380 816145)  Opening Hours 
Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday, and Friday 10 am – 4.30 pm
Saturday 10 am – 1 pm
Thursday CLOSED Be
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BAPTISM
Matilda Rose ELSWORTH of Market 
Lavington was baptised at St Peter’s 
Church, Great Cheverell by Rev Marion 
Harrison on Sunday 28th October 2018.

WEDDINGS
Rebecca Elizabeth JONES and Rory 

David James DUFFIN were married at 
All Saints’ Church, West Lavington, by 
Rev Marion Harrison on Saturday 20th 
October 2018.

FUNERALS
The funeral of Mrs Jennifer Sharp of 

Market Lavington took place at West 
Wilts Crematorium, Semington on 24th 
October 2018.

Peter John BROWN of Great Cheverell 
died on 18th October, aged 89 years. His 
funeral and burial at St Peter’s Church, 
Great Cheverell was taken by Rev Paul 
Richardson on 1st November 2018.

The funeral of Janet May MOORE 
of Easterton was held at St Barnabas 
Church, Easterton on 12th November 
2018, followed by burial in Drove Lane 
cemetery. Rev Paul Richardson took the 
service.

FUNERALSFUNERALS
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BENEFICE 200 CLUB 
First prize in November was won by Vanessa Reburn of Little Cheverell and second 
prize was won by Jeannie Gye of Littleton Pannel.
Please buy a ticket costing £12 for next year’s draws. It gives you 24 chances of a win. 
  
Your ticket sellers are:
Easterton = Sue Allen                              Mkt. Lavington = Liz Thom   
Little Cheverell = Marlis Rawlins  West Lavington = Jeannette Giles  
Great Cheverell = Brenda Nock         

Thank You, Bonnie Matters
01380 722024

EBENEZER BAPTIST CHURCH
The Light of the World

Back in November we paused to remember the end of World War One. On the eve of that 
conflict UK foreign secretary Sir Edward Grey remarked, ‘The lamps are going out all 
over Europe, we shall not see them lit again in our lifetime’. With that sentiment in mind, 
the dry moat of the Tower of London was lit up with 10,000 lamps in the nights leading 
up to Remembrance Sunday. The installation was aptly named, ‘Beyond the Deepening 
Shadow’. The terrible events of 1914-18 and subsequent conflicts remind us that this 
world can be a dark place, where sorrow and suffering reigns.
God can sometimes seem remote from all this. What does he know of heartache and 
pain? But the message of Christmas tells us that God entered this world in the person of 
his Son, Jesus Christ. In one of his books C. S. Lewis made this remark-able statement: 
“Once in our world, a Stable had something in it that was bigger than our whole world.” 
He was talking about God in the flesh, Jesus Christ. The One who was small enough 
to be laid in a manger, an animal’s feeding trough, was at the same time big enough to 
hold the whole world in his hands. In Jesus, God became human to bring human beings 
back to God.
Jesus came to take upon himself the darkness of our sin, suffering in our place upon 
the cross. But the forces of darkness could not put out the light of God’s love in Jesus. 
He rose from the gloom of the tomb, “to give light to those who sit in darkness and in 
the shadow of death.” The Christmas lights with which we decorate our homes and 
high streets are a faint glimmer of the true light of Jesus. By faith in him we may move 
beyond the deepening shadow into the light of hope. Jesus said, “I am the light of the 
world. Whoever follows me will not walk in darkness, but will have the light of life.”

Silent night, holy night,
Son of God, love’s pure light;

Radiant beams from thy holy face
With the dawn of redeeming grace,

Jesus, Lord, at thy birth,
Jesus, Lord, at thy birth.

Season’s Greetings,

Pastor: Guy Davies 
www.providence-ebenezer.org.uk

Events:
Sunday 23 December 4.30pm ‘Time for Tea Plus’, Christmas Special: Carol Service followed 
by seasonal spread
Christmas Day Service 10.30am
Sunday 27 January 4.30pm ‘Time for Tea Plus’, a traditional Sunday Tea, followed by a short 
service
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French Polishing, Repairs
Traditional Finishes, Paint Finishes, 
Site Work (fl oors, staircases, panelling)

Antique Restoration  
All types of work undertaken

For a friendly, professional service. contact 
Tim Perrett on:

Home 01380 813788; Mobile 07884061264
E-Mail timjperrett@hotmail.com

HELIUM FILLED PARTY
BALLOONS FOR ALL

OCCASIONS

EVERY SORT OF CELEBRATION DECORATED:
ALSO SUPPLIERS OF BALLOON IN A BOX

Call Caroline 01380 722579
(mobile 07979692533)

www.partyballonsforall.co.uk

DELICIOUS HOME 
COOKED

FROZEN MEALS AT 
SENSIBLE PRICES 

(Prices start from £1.00)

 01380 812284, mob: 07584 090170
Email: acgrew@gmail.com

WILTSHIRE GARDEN CARE
Steve Gilpin & Chris Gould

Tel: 07734279317 07545953658
01380 818936 

Carina Palmer
BVSc MRCVS

Eastcott Farm,Eastcott, Devizes
Wiltshire SN10 4PJ

01380 813202
Opening Hours

Monday & Tuesday 9am - 1pm  2 - 6pm
Wednesday  9am - 1pm
Thursday & Friday  9am - 1pm  2 - 6pm
Saturday       9am - 12 noon

Consultations by appointment only
24 hr Emergency Service

Lindsey Wylie MInstChP
CHIROPODIST

EXPERIENCED, PROFESSIONAL 
FOOT CARE

West Lavington  
Tel. 01380 818841

15 - 19 High Street, 
West Lavington

Tel. 01380 816581

Open 7 Days a week from 6:00am to 9:00pm
Wide range of services - Lotto, Paypoint, Fresh Local Fruit and 

Vegetables, Newspapers - and fantastic offers



EXTEND
Lynne Rayner MCSP, 

EXTEND teacher. 
01380 812881 email:lynne@movement4you.com

MOVEMENT TO MUSIC EXERCISE CLASSES
New members always welcome, improve your fi tness, balance  and 

co-ordination. Weekly on Thursdays in the Giles Room
West Lavington Village Hall

Active classes for sixties plus 
10am -11.00am

Now Open
Functional, timeless

products for you
and your home

A: 59 Northgate Street
Devizes, Wiltshire
SN10 1JJ

T: 01380 738314
E: shopkeeper@no59.co.uk
@weareno59

GREEN DRAGON
THE

High Street, Market Lavington
01380 813235

Lunchtime and Evening Meals
Skittle Alley    Function Room

Beer Garden 
Bed and Breakfast 

Outside Catering - Take-Away available 
www.greendragonlavington.co.uk

Email: sales@greendragonlavington.co.uk

Local Friendly Professional Service

Covering all aspects
of hairdressing

Bridal Hair
Dressing Long Hair
for weddings, balls
& special occasions

Tuesday - Friday
9.00- 5.00

Saturday 8.30 - 12.30

Great Cheverell 
01380 813356



Lavington Health 
& Beauty

Simone Davis Wilmot
IHBC, IIHHT
25 Holmfi eld
West Lavington
SN10 4HX
07771 611595

Holistic & Beauty Treatments 
including: Pregnancy Massage, 
Baby Massage & Refelxology, 

Gelish Soak Off, Aromatherapy, 
Sports Massage

www.facebook.com/lavingtonbeauty
 www.lavingtonbeauty.co.uk

42 Rochelle Court, Market
Lavington SN10 4AT

Bouquets, Arrangements, Plants & Fresh Flowers for all 
occasions Along with a Stylish range of home and gift  ware at 

fantasti c prices.

Tel : 01380 816268

ATA Automotive Technician Accreditation
Master Technician AT 1803087958

Independent BMW, Mercedes, VW, Audi and Skoda
Specialists at less than 1/2 dealer prices

All makes Mot’s & Servicing

John Kyte, Director
Unit 1 Hillcroft Farm
5 Easterton Sands
Devizes, Wiltshire, SN10 4PY

Call: 01380 812192 or 01380 816436
www.eastertonvehicles.com

Award Winning Knowledge of Modern Motor Vehicles
Champion Bright Spark 2006 - 2nd

Auto Trade Technician 1999 - Winner

THE OLD
STITCHING POST

West Lavington Clothing
Repairs & Alterations

Tel: 07891 159892
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nicki.douglaslee@gmail.com
www.nickidouglaslee-eventpics.com
www.nickidouglasleephotography.co.uk
07808 323987 / 01380 502030

LA BuildingLtd

Lee Acton, 6 Silver Street
Potterne, Devizes, SN10 5NG 
Mobile 07824448821  
Offi  ce 01380 812270

All aspects of building works undertaken

LA BLA B
Lee Acton, 6 Silver Street
Potterne, Devizes, SN10 5NG 
Mobile 07824448821  
Offi  ce 01380 812270

All 

Lee@labuilder.co.uk    www.labuilder.co.uk

Construction & Development

Call 07817675801
Office 01380 813406

www.colour-flow.co.uk
colour.flow.decorators@gmail.com
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